Report on clerking meeting held on April 21st at Welwyn Garden City Meeting House
Present:  [8 Friends from Guilden Morden, Hertford, Hitchin, Welwyn Garden City]
It has been some time since the clerking group met together so this meeting was held to look at the current situation and specifically to address a number of concerns being expressed by Friends in the Area Meeting. Eight Friends were present representing four local meetings. Three Friends who were prevented sent in their thoughts ahead of the meeting. We were reminded that the current system of rotating clerks was set up as an experiment and was not intended to provide a permanent solution. 

The problems
The main problems are seen to be:

· lack of continuity

· lack of leadership

· some meetings unable to provide clerks and others bringing forward names very late

· the role perceived (and experienced) as being very onerous

· lack of communication between the preceding clerk and the current clerk
· the intention to have more social or learning events as part of the Meeting not consistent

· Elders do not play a consistent role in supporting the worship during the Meeting. 

Friends used the phrase ‘the heart has gone out of Area Meeting’. 
Another Friend wondered whether continuity is difficult because we have stopped having 9 or 10 meetings a year and now have 6. However, we are aware that some Area Meetings meet less frequently and we would struggle to find Friends to clerk a greater number of meetings. 

It was acknowledged that, in spite of the difficulties, there have been some positive outcomes. The hope that a greater number of Friends would be involved in the clerking and assistant clerking of Area Meeting has been fulfilled. Over the past five years approximately twenty Friends have sat at the table. 

The Way Forward

A number of ways forward were discussed. The Friends present would like to develop the model of a single Area Meeting Clerk supported by a strong team working closely together and supported by a named Elder. For instance, the assistant clerk could deal with the correspondence and another Friend could be responsible for collating and distributing reports. We were encouraged to be in touch with North Wales Area Meeting who have developed a team approach. 
Two names have come forward as prospective Area Meeting Clerks. However, before such a welcome change was made, Friends would like to make sure that the team support is robust, 

Next steps

Area Meetings in May, July, September and November will be clerked by Friends from the relevant Meetings. Where local Friends can’t be found other members of the Clerking Team will be asked if they can offer service. We will hold another open meeting on July 27th at 7.00pm at WGC Meeting House to look at:
· Clerking arrangements for 2018

· Ideas for the all-day Area Meeting in September

All friends are warmly invited to attend.
